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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are pleased to inform you that our Ofsted report is now ready for you to view on our website. It will go live 
on the Ofsted website on Wednesday 22nd May 2019. The headline findings of the report are: 

Overall effectiveness     Good 
Effectiveness of leadership and management  Good 
Quality of teaching, learning and assessment  Good 
Personal development, behaviour and welfare  Good 
Outcomes for pupils                                                  Good 
Early Years’ provision                                                         Good 
 

There is an overwhelming amount of positive comments in the report but we are particularly proud that our 
inclusive ethos and fully-enriched curriculum were highly praised. The lead inspector commented that, “You 
can’t create a school atmosphere like this and get such good results by accident” and described our children as 
“delightful”. The report shows that the inspection team understood our ethos, the hard work and the shared 
strengths and values that underpin the achievements and successes gained by the children. There are areas we 
still need to work on; our attendance hovers just below the national average, but the report acknowledges 
that we have solutions already in place that need time to work in order to improve the situation.  

Thank you all for supporting and working with us so closely since the amalgamation of our great Primary and 
Nursery school. 

It really has been a team effort and we look forward to continuing to work with you within our thriving school 
community. 

Regards 

 

Mrs Pearce and Mrs Newton 

Co Head teachers, Seely Primary and Nursery 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

The Governors of the school would like to thank all Staff, Pupils, Parents and Carers for their role in the 
achievement of a “Good” rating from Ofsted.  

The findings of the inspectors are a great reflection of the hard work that has taken place over recent years. 
The report is full of many great examples of how staff worked to support all groups of children in the school, 
demonstrating the urgency and importance they placed on improving results, whilst not losing sight of their 
role in developing good citizens.  

The Governors will work with the school to build on this success as it continues to grow and support its 
community. In the autumn we will share the vision and strategy for the next 5 years, describing how the school 
will work to ensure the best possible education and start in life for all our pupils.  

Yours Faithfully 

Orlando Hampton 

Chair, Seely Primary and Nursery School Full Governing Body 


